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March 15, 2020 
 
COVID-19 UPDATE 
 
Dear Residents, 
 

 
Most of our residents have honored our request of not leaving the community.  I implored you to 
stay at home and take our precautions seriously.  The vast majority of you have done this, but 
even today, residents have left our campus for non-essential errands.  Because a few residents 
continue to leave despite our warnings, therefore putting other resident’s well-being in 
jeopardy, we will post daily residents that have left the campus.   
 
This information will be shared so that residents with underlying health conditions make sure 
they stay away from those who haven’t complied with our requests.  One resident said it so well: 
“I have a right to know who is going out so that I don’t get on the elevator with them!”   
 
Additionally, if you leave the campus, you may be requested to self-quarantine in your apartment 
for up to 14 days.  If you are unable to comply with staying on our campus, I encourage you to 
consider moving to a family member’s home or a hotel. 
 
As a reminder, if you have a medical appointment that you believe is essential, contact our 
Director of Nursing so that she can call your doctor to confirm that it is critical for you to attend. 
 
We have to take strong actions to mitigate exposure to our residents. Elders are more 
susceptible to become infected by COVID-19, and the impact of the virus is more severe.  
Immune function declines with age. That makes our residents more vulnerable to more severe 
illness.  As we age, the systems our bodies use to fight disease wear down. Not only does the 
body have a harder time fighting off new infections like COVID-19; it’s also more likely to be 
afflicted because of chronic diseases that make the immune system weaker. In older adults, the 
number of white blood cells that find and help eliminate infections can decline. The cells also 
become less adept at identifying new pathogens to fight. In the case of COVID-19, the virus can 
also damage the immune cells that might otherwise overcome the virus. If there are fewer of 
these cells to begin with, and they’re also weaker than they once were, an illness can do more 
damage. 
 
One person can compromise our entire community.  Selfish acts could cause the illness and/or 
death of a resident or staff member.  Please join me (and the vast number of our residents) in 
making sure that we all stay well. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Laura Lamb 
President and CEO 
 


